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DATE:

November 3, 2022
NORTH AMERICAN ENERGY STANDARDS BOARD
WHOLESALE ELECTRIC QUADRANT

OASIS Subcommittee Conference Call
October 19, 2022 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM Central

FINAL MINUTES

1. Welcome
Mr. Quimby opened the meeting and thanked the participants for accommodating the change in meeting format.  Ms. Trum reviewed the Antitrust and Other Meeting Policies reminder.  Mr. Quimby reviewed the agenda with the participants.  The agenda was adopted by consensus.
The participants reviewed the draft minutes from the March 30, 2022 meeting.  No modifications were offered.  Mr. Wood moved, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to adopt the draft minutes as final.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.  The final minutes for the meeting are available through the following hyperlink: https://naesb.org//pdf4/weq_oasis033022fm.doc. 
The participants reviewed the draft minutes from the September 28, 2022 meeting.  No modifications were offered.  Mr. Wood moved, seconded by Mr. Stander, to adopt the draft minutes as final.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.  The final minutes for the meeting are available through the following hyperlink: https://naesb.org//pdf4/weq_oasis092822fm.doc. 

The participants reviewed the draft minutes from the October 6, 2021 meeting.  One modification was made to correct a typographical error.  Mr. Wood moved, seconded by Mr. Henderson, to adopt the draft minutes as final.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.  The final minutes for the meeting are available through the following hyperlink: https://naesb.org//pdf4/weq_oasis100621fm.doc. 

2. WEQ Executive Committee Update

Mr. Quimby stated that the WEQ Executive Committee took action to adopt all recommendations developed by the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee during its meeting on October 19, 2022.  He indicated that during the meeting, the WEQ EC also approved the proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan and that it will be considered by the NAESB Board of Directors in December.
3. Discussion on Standards Request R22002 – Request to review FERC Order No. 881 to implement ambient-adjusted ratings on the transmission lines to improve the accuracy and transparency of electric transmission line ratings
Mr. Wood reviewed the Proposed Areas of Concern for FERC Order No. 881 work paper.  He noted that if standards are developed, there will likely be several new defined terms for inclusion in WEQ-000 and stated that the subcommittee should harmonize the definitions with those included in the Order.  

Mr. Quimby stated that as part of the Proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan, there is an item created for the WEQ BPS and WEQ OASIS Subcommittee to identify the needed changes to be made to the WEQ Modeling Business Practice Standards as well as the WEQ OASIS Suite of Business Practice Standards in response to the Order and make any necessary changes.  He asked the participants what specific modifications may be needed for the WEQ OASIS Suite of Business Practice Standards.  Mr. Wood commented that there may need to be requirements to support the posting of line ratings to OASIS.  Mr. Stander responded that different entities may choose to implement the posting requirement in different ways, noting that the Order does not require this type of information to be posted to OASIS, just made publicly available.  He indicated that input will be needed from the industry as to if there is a need to develop standards to support consistent posting requirements.
The participants noted the complexity in how to address which rating should be utilized for requests that span the ten-day cut-off required by the Order to distinguish between the use of ambient-adjusted rating (AAR) and the seasonal rating, developing three different potential approaches.  Mr. Stander indicated that for consistency, it may be the most logical to use the rating applicable to the end point of the transmission service request instead of evaluating different portions of the reservation under different ratings dependent on if it falls inside or outside of the ten-day window required by the Order.  Mr. Barker noted that, for reservations that cross the ten-day window, it may be more consistent with how ATC/AFC are calculated to use the lower of either the seasonal rating or the AAR.  Mr. Wood noted that this may be an equity issue, as transmission customers will expect requests that are for the same length of time to be evaluated in the same manner.  Mr. Schingle stated that using a hybrid method that evaluates a request within ten days based on the AAR and outside of ten days based on the seasonal rating may be the most consistent with evaluating requests based on queue order.  Mr. Pacella indicated that the subcommittee would need clear direction before developing standards.  Mr. Steigerwald noted that in the past, where there have been questions regarding potential varying implementations, the subcommittee has developed standards that do not proscribe one specific method but rather provide optionality.  Mr. Quimby asked the participants to discuss the issue internally within their companies ahead of the next meeting.

Mr. Stander commented that the application of which rating to use would likely be the purview of the WEQ BPS as it relates to ATC/AFC methodology.  Mr. Phillips agreed.  Mr. Steigerwald suggested that it may be helpful to where the WEQ Business Practice Standards currently address applicable topics, such as facility ratings, the calculation of ATC/TTC and related values, and the evaluation of transmission service requests.  He volunteered to put together a work paper.
4. Discussion on 2022 WEQ OASIS Calendar

Mr. Wood stated that he would prepare a tentative 2023 meeting calendar.  The participants agreed to hold meetings once a month from 9:00 AM – 4:00 PM Central.
5. Prepare for the Next WEQ OASIS Subcommittee Call
Mr. Wood stated that he would prepare the agenda for the next meeting.
6. Other Business
There was no other business discussed.
7. Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 11:07 AM Central on motion by Mr. Henderson.
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